DIOCESE OF GRAFTON

FACULTY

WHEREAS WE

did lately receive a Petition from The Reverend *TIMOTHY BRIAN SMITH* Rector of the Parish of *THE MID RICHMOND* and the Churchwardens of *ST. BARNABAS* Church at *WARDELL* praying that we would by virtue of our Episcopal Authority, grant a Faculty for the below-mentioned addition to the Church at *WARDELL*

A SHELF FOR THE PURPOSE OF DISPLAYING AND STORING PRAYER BOOKS AND BIBLES GIVEN IN MEMORY OF PAST PEOPLE OF THE CHURCH CENTRE WHICH ARE NO LONGER USED DURING PUBLIC WORSHIP BUT WILL CONTINUE TO OFFER A MEMORIAL TO THOSE PERSONS AS THE GIFTS WERE INTENDED TO DO. THE SHELF WILL BE CONSTRUCTED OF TIMBER AND STAINED ACCORDING TO THE COLOUR OF TIMBER WHICH IS USED IN THE DECORATION OF THE CHURCH BUILDING INTERIOR. THE SHELF WILL BE PLACED ON THE WALL OPPOSITE THE PRINCIPAL ENTRANCE TO THE CHURCH BUILDING, OR AS NEAR AS POSSIBLE TO THAT POSITION, AND WILL BE ACCESSIBLE TO PEOPLE TO VIEW AS NEED WOULD ARISE AND VISIBLE AS THEY ENTER THE CHURCH BUILDING.

WHEREAS

this addition appears to be fitting and appropriate to be undertaken in the Church at **WARDELL**.

NOW THEREFORE, WE, BRUCE ALLAN by Divine Providence

BISHOP OF GRAFTON do grant this our Faculty and give consent to the abovementioned proposal.

GIVEN UNDER our hand and seal this

FOURTH day of AUGUST in the

year of our Lord One thousand nine
hundred and NINETY SEVEN.

Registered at the Grafton Diocesan Offices on the day and year mentioned above, by me

+ MD

Diocesan Registrar.